BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Parish Hall, Westbrook

On Wednesday 19 April 2006 at 7.30 pm
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Also present


Julie Pickles – Clerk to the Council





Police Constable Lyndsey Travis




Parishioner – Kevin Burgess 

C80
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor P Hamel, Councillor S Hamel,  Councillor D Earl, Councillor D Orr and Councillor J Guthrie.
C81
Community Police 

Police Constable Lyndsey Travis attended the meeting and reported on the following items:-
· Increase in problems in all Parish areas

· Arrests made in Burtonwood and Callands

· Police Constable Lyndsey Travis to cover all Parish area by herself

· Damage at Westbrook Library

· Hightrees – Occupant to be nominated for ASBO

· Pub watch

· Great Sankey 4 New CSO’s – will push problems in our direction  
Councillors Issues

Councillor B Long reported that model cars were being raced on the Green opposite to the Community Centre at Kingswood every Sunday, but Councillor T Rogers-Smith reported that this pursuit had been happening for some time and had been enjoyed by many local residents. 
Councillor T O’Neill reported that he had passed an anonymous letter relating to the Chapel House Pub in Burtonwood village to Police Constable Scott Pemberton. 
Councillor J Joyce and Councillor T O’Neill reported on their concerns with the lack of Police Officers on patrol in the Parish area. The Committee noted that PC S Pemberton had now moved to Halton, a replacement had been found, but it was reported that the Officer was on light duties and that he would not be leaving the station and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write to Inspector  P Fahry regarding the Parish Council’s concerns relating to the Health and Safety aspect of lone working and the lack of able officers to police the Parish area 
C82
Parish Council Vacancy (Co-option)

Resolved that Mr. Kevin Burgess be co-opted to the vacant seat in  the Burtonwood West Ward onto the Burtonwood and Westbrook Parish Council 

C83
Minutes of the Meeting (15 March 2006)

Resolved that the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record 
C84
Matters Arising

C84.1
Rowan Tree Care Limited (Minute C71. Refers)
Councillor T O’Neill reported on the unsatisfactory reply that he had received from the Commission for Social Care, it was noted that Councillor O’Neill had also spoken to John Dunkerley of the Borough Council to request that the facility be closed down.  

C84.2
Graffiti (Minute C79.7 Refers)
Councillor B Long reported on the pedestrian bridge adjacent to the Asda store at Westbrook and it was 

Resolved that the Clerk write again to the Borough Council to request that the graffiti is removed and that a survey be completed to the structure of the bridge to analyse the degree of surface rusting    

 C85
Report of the Finance Sub Committee (15 March 2006)
The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub Committee meeting attended by Councillor E Coop, Councillor J Joyce and Councillor T Cross and it was  

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C85.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor P Hamel.
C85.2
Declaration of Interest 

It was noted that no declarations of interest were forwarded.

C85.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

Anna Burgess – Music and Theatre Project – Residential project– Grant Request - Donation 



Recommended Amount Granted  - £50.00


C85.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings)


Nil




C85.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 


WBC – Repairs to Gates Invoice 845280168



£  246.75


United Utilities – Half Year Invoice Kingswood


£  102.79


K Hitchen – Radiator Renewal Kingswood – Inv 71


£  237.34 


WBC – Half Year Waste Removal. Inv 865319152


£  739.31


K Tindall Repairs to Pavilion & Kingswood


 
£  142.50


K Tindall Repair to Green Bridge Fence



£    79.52  


Willow Landscapes Spike & Roll Pitch Fir Tree Lane

£  105.75


Cheshire Community Council – Annual Subs 


£    60.00


Clerks expenses March/April 06 




£  186.05


S Smith Relief Caretaker March/April Invoice 


£    80.00

  
Recommended that all payments be made
C85.6
Monthly Accounts –  March 2006
The Clerk produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of March 2006 and it was

Recommended that the report be accepted     

C85.7
Bank Reconciliation 2005-2006
The Clerk produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of March 2006 and it was 

Recommended that the report be accepted

C85.8
Kingwood Community Hall
The Clerk reported that the caretaker had decided to stay in the employment of the Parish Council and that a water miser was to be fitted to the urinals in the gent’s toilets to conserve water.
C85.9 Pavilion - Burtonwood

The Clerk reported on the following issues:- 
Vandalism
The Sub-Committee noted that vandals had again mounted the Pavilion roof and smashed the extractor fan outlets and it was

Recommended that the Clerk have the damaged extractor fan outlets repaired 
New Pavilion Boiler
The Sub-Committee noted that the new boiler had now been installed.

Gas Force Annual Maintenance Contract
The Sub-Committee noted that this year’s maintenance contract was now due for renewal, the Clerk reported that she had corresponded with Gas Force and they had agreed to reimburse the Parish Council with its fee for previous year’s maintenance as they could not honour the contract. 

Security Sheets to Flat Roof
The Sub-Committee noted the quotations gained to protect the roof from further attempts of vandalism and arson and it was

Recommended that the Clerk make further inquiries with Development Control and further specification inquiries with the Companies involved
External Lights
It was noted by the Sub-Committee that the external lights had again been vandalised and it was

Recommended that the Clerk have them repaired again 
Miracle Design and Play
It was noted by the Sub-Committee that the new play module had been vandalised and it was 

Recommended that the module be repaired and that the outstanding repair to the safety surfacing be finalised 
C85.10
WBC Inspection Reports
It was noted that the Clerk had received the quarterly inspection reports and had placed an order with the Borough Council to have the works recommended complied with.
C85.11
Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitches

Electrical Box
The Clerk reported that she had received the plans and specifications from Power Systems and that these had been forwarded to the contractors. It was noted that a suitable brick housing had to be placed before the supply was reconnected.

Notice Boards

The Clerk reported that she had placed an order to have two new signs made and it was

Recommended that the Clerk also replace the two existing signs replaced 

Ruts in Field Edge
The Clerk reported that deep ruts had been made by cars parking on the field edges and it was

Recommended that Councillor T O’Neill contact Willow Landscaping to request that the ruts are leveled and reseeded  

Flooding
The Clerk reported that the main outlet had been found and that the pipe needed to be flushed and that a sump needed to be dug out and it was

Recommended that Councillor T O’Neill contact Willow Landscaping or the Borough Council to place an order for the work to be completed

C85.12
Landscaping and General Maintenance
The Clerk reported that she had contacted Mr. D Norris and he had agreed to temporarily maintain the Parish open space areas.

C85.13Hacker Young
The Clerk reported that the external audit documents had been received and that due to the final year end income and expenditure figures an intermediate audit may be necessary.

C85.14
Zurich Municipal - LCAS
The Clerk reported that she had received correspondence from the Parish insurers relating to their Local Council Advisory Service.
The Sub-Committee noted that the LCAS was an exclusive health and safety service dedicated to Town and Parish Councils, it had been tailored to tackle the diverse range of health and safety issues which local councils now faced, its aim was to assist in looking after the health and safety of employees and reducing the risk of injury to members of the public and it was
Recommended that the Parish Council join the scheme 

C85.15
Any Other Business
It was reported by the Clerk that she had placed and order to have the vandalised fencing repaired that led from the Green Bridge in Burtonwood.

C85.16
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C85.1720 Winwick View
The Clerk reported that she had received correspondence from the Parish Insurers.
C86
Report of the Planning Sub Committee (19 April 2006)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub Committee meeting attended by Councillor G Cross, Councillor J Higham and Councillor T Rogers-Smith, and it was

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C86.1
Apologies


Nil
C86.2
Declarations of Interest


It was noted that no interests were declared in this item.

C86.3
Documents Received

2 General Correspondence Items


6 Domestic Planning Applications


4 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

1 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

4 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

1 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

1 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representations

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

1 WBC Development Control Agenda

6 Ward Lists

Recommended that the Committee noted the documents received 
C86.4
Issues/Objections
The Committee noted that the Planning Sub Committee viewed no matters of concern or issues concerning the above applications / documents. 

C87
Correspondence


The Clerk circulated the correspondence listed below:- 

(1) Anonymous Letter

(2) WBC – Council Summon & Minutes

(3) Burtonwood Times – Winter 2005/06

(4) WBC – Consultation on the Councils Transport Policy for Post 16 Students

(5) Penketh Parish Council – Annual Civic Service – Sunday 7 May 2006

(6) WBC – Local Development Framework

(7) Mr. A Abbott – Thank You Letter

(8) WBC – Play Provision – Westbrook

(9) WBC – Draft Rights of Way Improvement Plan 2006-2011 

(10) DEFRA – Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005

(11) WBC – Gemini Retail Park – IKEA

(12) Cheshire Community Council – Parish Network

(13) Warrington PCT – Developing and Improving Local Heath Services

Resolved that the Committee noted the above documents and correspondence
C87.1
Anonymous Letter (Item No. 1 Refers)
The Committee noted that a copy of the letter had been forwarded to the Police for further investigation. 

C87.2
Warrington Borough Council – Pedestrian Access / Gemini (Item No. 11 Refers)

The Clerk reported on the correspondence received and it was

Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request that further clarification is forwarded  
C88
HGV Traffic - Burtonwood 
Councillor T O’Neill reported that a survey had been completed by the Borough Council and that the data was to be analised. It was noted that Councillor O’Neill would report any further information received to the next meeting of the Committee. 
C89
Any Other Business

C89.1
Councillor B Long reported on the lack of lighting on the footpaths in Callands, it was noted that these pathways were the main access routes to Gemini, it was noted that Councillor Long had been given the names of the 3 main routed used which he would forward to the Clerk and it was


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request a review of the situation and that a lit main route be provided for pedestrians 

C89.2
Councillor T Cross reported on the request for the dog loo to be removed from its site on Westbrook Way and re-sited on the Green opposite to the Kingswood Community Centre, the Committee noted that the Borough Council were now not resiting or replacing dog loos.   

C89.3
Councillor T Cross reported on the new Governor legislation and it was

Resolved that Councillor T Cross be forwarded to represent the Parish Council on the Board of Governors at St Philips School, Westbrook 

C89.4
Councillor T Cross reported on the Statutory Services provided by the Borough Councils Youth Service and it was 


Resolved that the Clerk write to the Borough Council to request their help and support to find a way forward with the youth problems in ther Parish area and to look for some way of developing a partnership with the youth service
The meeting closed at 9.30 pm

Signed as a true record………………………..………Councillor E Coop             







(Chairman)
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